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For more information about us: log on to www.model-a-wis.com   

The official newsletter of The Wisconsin Chapter Model "A" Ford Club of America  

It is the intent of the Wisconsin Chapter to serve as a medium of exchange of ideas, information, and materials for admirers of 
the Model A Ford and Model A era fashions; to help those admirers become better acquainted; and to maintain among its 
members the spirit of good fellowship and sociality through sponsored activities including the use of the Model A and family 
participation.  

Winners of the Chili/Salsa/Chocolate Cookoff     See page 17 for story. 



Board of Directors 2010: 
President: Mike Quam 
414-491-3191  president@model-a-wis.com  

Vice President: Gene Taurman 
262-242-0137    vicepres@model-a-wis.com 

Secretary: Sue Quam 414-491-3260 
secretary@model-a-wis.com  

Treasurer: Paul Piotrowski 
262-513-1089  treas@model-a-wis.com 

Outdoor: Dave Boucher   262-662-2273 
outdoor@model-a-wis.com  

Indoor: Steve Lewis   262-628-4587 
 indoor@model-a-wis.com 

Technical: Roger Olsen  262-554-7058 
techmeet@model-a-wis.com  

Club Accessories: Bob Davisson 
414-543-2424  sales@model-a-wis.com 

Sunshine: Dave Huenink  262-378-4216 
awards@model-a-wis.com 
 

Volunteers for 2010: 
Editor: Sue Quam 
Home-262-785-9021 Cell-414-491-3260 
editor@model-a-wis.com,  msquam@wi.rr.com 
embroidersue@yahoo.com 

Webmaster: Carl Doro  
414-259-9692  Webmaster@model-a-wis.com 

Club Property: Rich Miller  
262-782-2240    richandliz@peoplepc.com 

Tool Keeper: Bill Storey  
262-338-0452 

Paid Advertising: Ed Schultz 
262-251-3043 

Distribution: Marilyn Brojanac 
262-252-4340    marilyn@rodrian.com 

Distribution: Lorraine Schultz  
262-251-3043 

Club Photographer: Barb Sonnen 
414-771-1692      barb2sonnen@sbcglobal.net 

Video Librarian: Ron Smith 
Home-262-628-3688  

Club Historians: Art & Sue Blazek 
262-538-4474      ablazek@wi.rr.com 

April 25 Spring Startup Tour - Rozmans and Yokofichs See page 3 

May 16 May Tour - Hosts Morgans and Piotrowskis See page 3 

May 31 Memorial Day Parade - Hosts Bob & Barb Sonnen  
See page 4 

May 29-31 Memorial Day Overnighter Tour -  Hosts Cornells  
and Larsons  See page 4 

June 6 Sharon’s Model A Day - Hosts Bob & Sandi Davisson See 
page 5 

June 13 June Tour - Hosts Pat & Stan Larson  See page 5 

July 4 4th of July Parades -  Greendale hosts -The Piotrowskis 
Franklin Parade hosts -The Hueninks  See page 6 

July 18 July Tour - Hosts Schultzs and Kaufmans 

July 23-25 Wisconsin Rapids Reunion - Eric Haban  See page 7 

August Congregational Home Car show -  Host Dave & Linda 
Huenink 

August 22 Family Reunion Club Picnic - Hosts The Board of Direc-
tors 

Sept. 12 September Tour -  Hosts Bob & Kitty Schaefer 

Sept. 26 International Model A Day -  Hosts Dave & Donna Boucher 

Sept. Richfield Threshree -  Hosts Blazeks and Kaufmans 

Oct. 10 October Tour -  Hosts Gene & Betsy Taurman 

Oct. 31 Last Outdoor Tour -  Hosts Chris & Kate Rozman 

Nov. Veterans Day Parade -  Host Neil Besougloff 

Nov. Waukesha Christmas Parade -  Hosts Dave & Linda  
Huenink 

Nov.14 First Indoor Meet - (In old cafeteria) Polish Poker -   
Hostess Karen Sukkert 

Dec. 12 Christmas Party - Host needed 

Jan. 9 
2011 

Custard Social - Host needed 

Feb. 2011 Era Trivia Contest - Hosts Mike & Sue Quam 

March 
2011 

Indoor - Host needed 

Sept. 11 Luther Manor Car Show/Cruise - Host Carl Doro 

April 17 BONUS TECHINCAL SEMINAR—SEE PAGE 10 

Advanced Timing 
Scheduled Events for 2010 
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THE SPRING PHOTO RALLY 
Sunday April 25th 

Rally start time: 12:30 pm 
Start location: McDonalds in Muskego, corner of Janesville Road (Cty L) and Racine Avenue 
(Cty Y) 
 
End Place: AJs Bar and Grill (At the Boxhorn Gun Club on Big Muskego Lake) S90 W13970 
Boxhorn Drive, Muskego. 
  
C'mon....join us on the FIRST ever Model A Photo Rally.  We'll be whipping up an A rally that’s a 
bit different than what we are used to. All we need is a good turnout from all you fine folks and 
some sunny spring weather!  If you have questions, please call: 
Dave Rozman at 414-333-9705 or  Mike Yokofich at 414-651-1243   
See you in SPRING! 
  
Tour hosts, 
Mike & Sandy Yokofich and Dave & Carol Rozman 
  

“A” Historical Tour 
Forest Home Cemetery 

Sunday, May 16th 
Most would call the 1840s simpler times.  But for Milwaukee’s early settlers, 
the times called for vitally important and lasting decisions. 
 

Have you ever been curious about who was responsible for how this great city 
on the lake came to be ?  How would you like to come and spend the afternoon 
visiting the likes of the Uihleins, Pabsts  Falks, and other notables? 
 

Please join us for a very interesting and informative tour guided by  
Dr. Paul Haubrich, retired professor and head of the education department at  
UW-Milwaukee. 
 

More information next month! 
 

Meeting Place: Arrive:  12:00PM at Culver’s on Hwy. 100 & Forest Home Ave. 
      Hales Corners 
   Depart: 12:30PM for Forest Home Cemetery. 
 

Ending Place:  Charcoal Grill 
   15375 W. Greenfield Ave. 
   New Berlin  
 

Chairpersons: Chuck & Kris Morgan  414-425-5217 
   Paul, Pat & Joy Piotrowski 262-513-1089 
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“LAST CALL” 
BOARDING  the CHIEF WAUPACA!! 

MAY 29, 30, & 31, 2010 
 
DEPARTURE: 8:30 a.m. McDonalds, Hwy 164 & CR VV. Sussex, WI.     
        Tour maps will be given at McDonalds 
 
LODGING:  Comfort Suites, 199 Foxfire Dr. Waupaca, WI. 
                       RSVP  715-942-0500 *** 40 Rooms on hold. 
 
Saturday Eve: Cruise aboard Chief Waupaca, sail at 5:00 p.m. Pizza party at motel after the 
cruise. 
Sunday: Hot breakfast at motel.  Tour Chet Kruse’s military collection.  Then lunch at golf 
course (you pay) and tour Lindsey Private Autos. 
Banquet: Cocktails at 5:30 p.m. Buffet Dinner at 6:30 p.m. at the Ale House. 
Monday - Memorial Day: at KING VETERANS HOME.  “A” SPECIAL EVENT.  Then depart 
for Home 
**************************************************************************** 
 
Cruise & Pizza party (per person)  $19.00   __________________ 
Banquet   (per person)                     $20.00   __________________ 
 
Check for cruise, pizza party & banquet is $39.00 per person made out to: WI. Chapter Mafca 
and mailed to Stan Larson W148 N7739 Meno Manor Dr. Menomonee Falls, WI. 53051 
 
Hosts: Cornells 715-256-9929 and Larsons 262-251-1655 Questions? Please call. 
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Milwaukee Memorial Day Parade 
May 31st, 2010 

 
We will meet at north 4th St.& Michigan Street at Zeidler Park at 1:00 p.m.  

The parade begins at 2:00 p.m. and will proceed to Veterans Park on  

Milwaukee’s lake front.  

Any questions? call Bob Sonnen at 414-771-1692.    
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IT'S MODEL A DAY AGAIN 
IN HISTORIC SHARON, WISCONSIN 
SUNDAY, JUNE 6th, 2010 - 9 a.m. TO 2 p.m. 

 
FREE MAIN STREET PARKING FOR MODEL A'S 

 
PIG ROAST WITH ALL THE TRIMMINGS 

RUNNING BOARD LUNCHES 
1920'S AND 30'S JAZZ BAND 

OLD FASHIONED ICE CREAM SOCIAL 
DANCERS AND OTHER ENTERTAINMENT 

CRAFTERS 
MODEL A PARTS SWAP MEET 

 
*************************************************************************************** 
 
Join with other chapter members for a great outing down to little Sharon, Wisconsin to “rub hub caps” with 
250 or more Model A's from four states. We'll stage for the annual “run to Sharon” at McDonalds, 3680 
South Moorland Road at West National Avenue in New Berlin.  We will depart PROMPTLY at 7:15 
a.m.  Main Street parking in Sharon fills up early.  We should be arriving there by 9:00 a.m. Driving route 
instructions will be provided at the starting point.    Plan now! Save the date!   
Your tour hosts; Bob and Sandi Davisson (414-543-2424)  
 
*************************************************************************************** 
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Village of Greendale, 4th of July Parade 
 
Date:      Sunday, July 4, 2010 
 
Time:      10:30 AM  Line up 
      11:30 AM  Parade start 
 
Place:      Southridge Parking Lot 
      South End 
Area:      Golden Locust 
Spaces:    6, 7, & 8 

Please consider participating in this parade!  It’s fun and down hill all the way! 
Plan on attending? 
Give a call with questions or to confirm. 

 

Thanks, 
Paul or Pat Piotrowski 
262-513-1089 
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Reminiscing with the Historian 
 
FIFTY YEARS AGO, 1960 - No information available 
 
FORTY-FIVE YEARS AGO, 1965 - A car rally was organized that started at Brookfield Mall and ended at 
Stanton’s Hall.  Eleven Model A’s, one Model B, and three modern cars participated.  The winner was Marv 
Powell, who was presented with a silver cup. 
 
FORTY YEARS AGO, 1970 - We were invited to Carthage College in Kenosha to display our cars for the 
students and their families.  An economy run was planned for the first outdoor meet.  It started at 60th and 
National and ended in Mukwonago.  Fifteen cars participated and the winner was Art Peterson, who got 
26.6 mpg! 
 
THIRTY-FIVE YEARS AGO, 1975 - Plans were being made for our 10th annual swap meet at a new loca-
tion: MacArthur Square.  Movies were shown of past events at the indoor meet. 
 
THIRTY YEARS AGO, 1980 - The first outdoor meet of the season began at Brookfield Square and ended 
at the Jolly Fisherman on Pewaukee Lake. 
 
TWENTY-FIVE YEARS AGO, 1985 - Dash plaques were given to all who participated in the first outdoor 
meet that went from Southridge Shopping Center to the Knights of Columbus Hall on Oklahoma Ave.  A 
technical seminar was held at Avenue Brake Shop.  The topic was car judging. 
 
TWENTY YEARS AGO, 1990 - Dennis and Margaret Haag hosted our first outdoor tour.  They took us 
through the countryside in Ozaukee County, along the lake and then to Belgium, Wisconsin. 
 
FIFTEEN YEARS AGO, 1995 - Carl & Bobbie Weckwerth and Wally & Sally Kaufman hosted our spring 
tour to Elkhorn, where we toured Watson’s Wild West Museum. 
 
TEN YEARS AGO, 2000 - The spring tour started at 76th and Rawson, taking us into Illinois and to the Old 
Volo Country Village.  We toured the 100,000 sq. ft. facility that housed antiques and cars. 
 
FIVE YEARS AGO, 2005 - The spring tour took us to the Matt Kenseth NASCAR showroom and on to 
Cambridge.  The tour was hosted by Stan and Pat Larson. 
 
Submitted by Art and Sue Blazek 
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Dates You Auto Know 
 
April 24-25 - Spring Jefferson 
 
May 23 - Wis. Early Mustangers Car show at Venus Ford. 
 
June 27 - Spring Creek Church car show Amerifest 8:00 a.m. 
 
July 4 - Holz Chevy Car Show 
 
July 8-11 - Iola 
 
July 18 - Soerens Ford car show 
 
July 18– East Troy Fly In 
 
August 15 - Waukesha Old Car Club show at Frame Park, Waukesha 8:00 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. 
 
August 21-22 - Masterpiece Show at Veterans Park 10:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 
 
August 28 - Gundrum’s Public Enemy Car Show, West Bend 
 
September 25-26 - Fall Jefferson 

………………………..THIS JUST IN…………………………. 
 
 

Wisconsin Chapter BONUS Technical Seminar 
Saturday, April 17  9am – 12pm   

Mail Truck Model A Parts Company,8509 S. Howell Avenue 
 
We will be having an additional seminar to get ready for the touring season. Bring your “A” to 
Mail Truck to work out the kinks. Specialists Al, Tony, Roger and club members will be on 
hand to diagnose your problems.  
 
Questions? Call Al or Tony 414-762-7288 or Roger 262-554-7058 
 
Rain date will be the following Saturday, April 24th . . . same time, same location. 
 

Sunshine Report: 
 

Dave Dohmeyer had knee replacement surgery.  He is home and doing well. 
 
 

If you have sunshine to report, please contact Dave Huenink at awards@model-a-wis.com  
or 262-378-4216 
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From The President 
Hello everyone, 
As I write this months column, spring like weather is temporarily here, but the weather 
man says snow is on the way again. I guess you can’t push Mother Nature.  I’ll just 
have to wait a little longer to bring the Model A home. As we approach spring and you 
receive this, the first tour of the season is right around the corner and I’m sure it will 
be a good one, so plan to attend and be part of the fun.  
 
A big “thank you” goes out to everyone that helped and supported our club swap meet. 
Sue and I were out of town that week, but I heard it’s another great success and well attended by vendors 
and buyers. This event is our club’s biggest fund raiser and its great to see so many of our club members 
helping out in all the different areas.  Thanks to Roger and Jan Olsen for their hard work on the swap meet. 
 
Our last indoor event before the car season was a great success. Thanks Dan Kane and Sally Neuen-
schwander for your help and thanks to all the club members that supplied us with the great chili / salsa and 
chocolate. I know, nobody walked away hungry.  
 
As I finish this I can tell you all that our club is in great shape and running smoothly because of all the help 
and work everyone in the club does on a daily basis. Please remember that the club belongs to all of the 
members so if you have a question or suggestion please bring to any board member. Thanks again to all the 
members for your help and support.  

                                     
See you next month,  
Mike 

3146 S. 27th St 

Closed  
Sunday’s 

 
OPEN 

Monday-  
Saturday 
10:30 am  

to 
7:00 pm 
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Wisconsin Chapter MAFCA Membership 
Meeting Minutes for March 14, 2010 
 
Present: Steve Lewis, Mike Quam, Roger Olsen, Sue 
Quam, Dave Boucher, Bob Davisson and Paul 
Piotrowski.  Absent: Gene Taurman & Dave Heunink. 
 
Meeting called to order at 1:30 p.m. by President 
Quam.  Followed with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Vice President – Gene Taurman:  Mike reported for 
Gene.  We have four new members: Matthew Krueger 
from West Allis, Jamie Jarosz from Delavan, John 
Jarosz from Delavan, and John Heusser from Elkhorn.  
 
Secretary – Sue Quam: A motion to accept the min-
utes from the previous as written was made by Stan 
Larson and seconded by Carl Doro.  Currently we have 
269 members. 
 
Treasurer – Paul Piotrowski: Treasurers report was 
read and explained.  Bills were turned in.  A motion to 
pay the bills was made by Pat Larson and seconded by 
Greg Jennik.  Income was turned in from Stan L. for 
the Waupaca trip.  
 
Outdoor Meet Coordinator – Dave Boucher: Just to 
clarify last months minutes, where it said  “we would 
not be doing that Pony Express”  that was Dave B. say-
ing he personally was not doing the Pony Express.  
Anyone wishing to do the Pony Express trip can ask 
Dave B. for the information.   The April spring start up 
tour will be a photo rally, you will need a navigator. 
All information will be in the Wheeling.  Be sure to 
check the “advanced timing” for all the tours and 
events coming up. Remember to turn in your mileage 
to Dave B. on a monthly basis for the Million Mileage 
Challenge.  If you’re hosting an event, make sure to 
have your information to the editor two months prior to 
the event.   
 
Indoor Meet Coordinator – Steve Lewis: November 
will be the next indoor meeting, which will be a Polish 
poker tournament.  Decembers, Christmas party will 
need a host.  January will be the custard social & elec-
tion.  February will be an era trivia contest and March 
is open.  Volunteers and ideas are welcome.  
 

Technical Meet Coordinator – Roger Olsen: Up-
coming seminar will be getting your car ready for 
summer.  The last seminar went well; we discov-
ered we need a few tools or parts for the lathe. 
 
Accessories & MAFCA Correspondent - Bob 
Davisson: Items are out on the table for sale. Order 
form for clothing is in the Wheeling.  
 
Sunshine & Awards – Dave Huenink: Mike Q. 
reporting for Dave.  Nothing to report.  
 
Old Business: 
Dave Heunink is going to do some more looking 
into club sponsors. 
Swap meet report by Roger O. – Thank you to all 
the volunteers that helped!  Was possibly the best 
swap meet in recent years.  We sold out all 225 ven-
dor spots.  Just under 2,000 came through the front 
door.  We saw a nice increase in gate sales and the 
vendors were happy.  Thanks to people who gave 
above and beyond in volunteering.   
 
New Business: 
Carl Doro, webmaster, is asking for members to 
send pictures of their cars to him for a section on 
the website.  If you’re an event host and anything 
changes, contact Carl and he can post the changes 
to the website, and send an email to all members, 
notifying them of the changes.  
 
Roger O. reports that a committee is needed for the 
swap meet.  Volunteers are needed for this commit-
tee.  We need people to be in charge of certain areas 
of the swap meet, Roger and Jan can not do it all 
anymore.  Contact any board member if you’re in-
terested in being on this committee.  
 
Door prizes were drawn. 
 
Motion to adjourn was made by Neil Besougloff 
and seconded by Bob Schaeffer.  Meeting ad-
journed at 2:00 p.m. 
 
Submitted by  
Sue Quam, Secretary 
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Reminder for returning “Snowbirds” 
Please let secretary Sue Quam know when you have returned, so mailing address labels 

can be changed to your current address. 
Email: msquam@wi.rr.com or call 262-785-9021 

Welcome to new members: 
 
Matthew Krueger     Jamie Jarosz 
2230 S.83rd St.     3492 Country View Dr. 
West Allis, WI 53219     Delavan, WI 53115 
414-640-6702      262-728-9889 
studebakermatt@yahoo.com    pistolsdrawn@elknet.net 
1931 Coupe      1930 Coupe & 1929 Closed Cab Truck 
 
 
John Jarosz      John Heusser 
5495 St. Rd. 50     W3491 Bray Rd.    
Delavan, WI 53115     Elkhorn, WI 53121 
262-728-5438      262-723-5058 
pistolsdrawn@gmail.com    hhh@elknet.net 
16 various models      1930 Coupe, 1930 Deluxe Roadster, 
       1930 Phaeton, 1931 Victoria 
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45th Annual Greater Milwaukee Area Winter Swap 
  

Thank you all who took time to volunteer at our Wisconsin Chapter Greater Milwaukee 
Area Winter Swap in West Bend on Sunday, February 28, 2010.   
 

Once again we had a fantastic group of volunteers doing what needed to get done . . . 
from marking spaces at midnight to cleaning up after everyone was long gone.  From start 
to finish, we had a terrific crew that pitched in wherever they saw something that needed 
to be done.   
 

We received lots of compliments from vendors about our early morning volunteers that 
helped vendors unload.  Just think, in slightly more than three hours all vendors got in 
their assigned places, unload their merchandise, and were ready to sell before all the 
bargain hunters entered the door. 
  
  Mark Ackermann  Neil Besougloff  Jeff Bezotte 
  Alex Blessing  John Boticki   Tim Buege 
  Mary Ciocarelli  Mike Clinnin  Darrell Cornell 
  John Curtius   Rosemary Curtius  Bob Davisson 
  Sandi Davisson  Carl Doro   Marlene Drillsam 
  Bob DuKatz   Gene Engel   Joan Engel 
  Beth Fons   Tom Fons   William Ford 
  Ron Fowler   Eric Haban   Erwin Haban 
  Jess Janke   Sarge (Greg) Jennick Dan Kane  
  Wally Kaufman  Pat Larson   Stan Larson 
  Deb Lewis   Steve Lewis   Chuck Morgan 
  Kris Morgan   Al Mueller   Ron Neumann 
  Mike Olsen   Pete Olsen   Pat Piotrowski 
  Paul Piotrowski  Dave Rozman  Jeff Russell 
  Bob Schaefer  Andrew Schwabe  Barb Sonnen 
  Bob Sonnen   Gene Taurman  Dennis Wagner 
  Mike Yokofich 
 

We appreciate you taking your time to volunteer to help our Wisconsin Chapter, Inc. 
MAFCA have a successful swap.  (Yes, you see people listed that are not club members 
that volunteered their time to work for our club) 

Thank You! 
Roger & Jan 
P.S. 
Our 46th Annual Greater Milwaukee Area Winter Swap Meet will be Sunday, February 27, 
2011, at Washington County Fair Grounds in West Bend. 
  
 

Looking back………………...In the rearview mirror 
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  Wisconsin Chapter Member  
  Al Downs 

Mail Truck Model A 

Providing all of your Model A needs 
8509 S. Howell Ave 

Oak Creek, Wi 53154 
414-762-7288 

 

We now offer shipping and Model A Service 

 

Looking back………………...In the rearview mirror 

Swap Meet Pictures 
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Learning to Use Our Lathe 
  
We started out using our lathe by learning how to turn down an oil pump shaft from 1/2" to 3/8" to increase oil 
flow .  The Model B pump was of this type to supply oil pressure to the cam and main bearings due to the fact the B 
engine has pressurized main bearings.  This will help those who would like to have more flow for their oil filters. 
  
We also learned how to fix a steering shaft.  Jeff showed us how to drill out and re-thread for the new fitting available 
at Mail Truck.  We learned how to repair the shaft in a short time for about $23.00 instead of purchasing a new one 
for more than $90.00. 
  
Roger, Tech Chair 

John, Jim, and Mark listen as Roger 
explains about the lathe. 

Setting up a steering shaft to drill 
off old threads and make new 
ones. 

Working on the lathe 

Looking back………………...In the rearview mirror 

History of the Lathe: 
 

The lathe is an ancient tool, dating at least to the Egyptians and known and used in Assyria, Greece, the Roman and 
Byzantine Empires. 
 

The origin of turning dates to around 1300 BC when the Egyptians first developed a two-person lathe. One person 
would turn the wood work piece with a rope while the other used a sharp tool to cut shapes in the wood. The Romans 
improved the Egyptian design with the addition of a turning bow. Early bow lathes were also developed and used in 
Germany, France and Britain. In the middle ages a pedal replaced hand-operated turning, freeing both the craftsman's 
hands to hold the woodturning tools. The pedal was usually connected to a pole, often a straight-grained sapling. The 
system today is called the "spring pole" lathe. Spring pole lathes were in common use into the early 20th century. A two-
person lathe, called a "great lathe", allowed a piece to turn continuously (like today's power lathes). A master would cut 
the wood while an apprentice turned the crank. 
 

During the industrial revolution, mechanized power generated by water wheels or steam engines was transmitted to the 
lathe via line shafting, allowing faster and easier work. The design of lathes diverged between woodworking and metal-
working to a greater extent than in previous centuries. Metalworking lathes evolved into heavier machines with thicker, 
more rigid parts. The application of lead screws slide rests, and gearing produced commercially practical screw cutting 
lathes. Between the late 19th and mid-20th centuries, individual electric motors at each lathe replaced line shafting as 
the power source. Beginning in the 1950s, servomechanisms were applied to the control of lathes and other machine 
tools via numerical control (NC), which often was coupled with computers to yield computerized numerical control 
(CNC). Today manually controlled and CNC lathes coexist in the manufacturing industries. 
From Wikipedia 
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Looking back………………...In the rearview mirror 

CHILI, SALSA, CHOCOLATE COOKOFF 
Thank you to everyone who participated in this event, making it a very successful and fun afternoon of tast-
ing.  I do believe the chocolate category was everyone’s favorite..……….  
 
Congrats to the winners in each category: 
Chili - Out of a total of 39 votes there was a tie between 1st and 2nd place, each with 17 votes.  A drawing 
was held to break the tie with our first place winners being Carol Rozman & Sandy Yokofich!  Second place 
trophy went home with Dave Neuman and third place went to Laura Smith.  TASTY ENTRIES ALL! 
 
Salsa - Out of 37 total votes 1st place went to Dave Boucher with 11 votes! Steve Lewis took 2nd with 10 
votes, and Kay McCaffery 3rd place with 8 votes.  WONDERFUL TO HAVE SO MANY GREAT ENTRIES! 
 
Chocolate - Out of 42 total votes 1st place went to Donna Boucher with 10 votes.  Deb Lewis took home 2nd 
with 7 votes and 3rd place was won by Pat Larson with 5 votes.  IT SEEMS EVERYONE HAD FUN TRYING 
ALL 10 ENTRIES-INCLUDING SOME SECOND TRIPS TO THE TABLE! 
 
I’d like to recognize everyone who brought entries to the table:  Dave & Donna Boucher, Kris Morgan, Dave 
Neuman, Lynn Wagner, Lu Doro, Deb & Steve Lewis, Pat Larson, Jess Janke, Cheryl Baewer, Cheryl 
Prochnow, Kay McCaffery, Laura Smith, Sandy Yokofich, & Carol Rozman. 
 
Next year is shaping up to be another tastefully fun event with possible new categories and selections to try! 
Thanks again to all who have helped Dan and I with the indoor meets the last two years.  It was very much 
appreciated and we hope each month was enjoyed by all who attended. 
 
Submitted by Sally Neuenschwander 
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        WISCONSIN CHAPTER - MODEL A FORD CLUB OF AMERICA      
                   EMBROIDERED MAFCA LOGO ACCESSORIES ORDER FORM 
 
To order, call Times Custom Apparel, 1-920-994-4396, M-F, 9:00 A.M. - 3:00 P.M. 
Ask the Times Printing Company switchboard operator for Times Custom Apparel. 
Inform the Order Desk that you are a member of the Wisconsin Chapter - MAFCA. 
Provide your name, address and telephone number. Times Custom Apparel will call you when 
your order is ready. At that time, mail your payment to: (Sorry, no credit card sales.) 
Times Custom Apparel 
Box 325 
100 Industrial Drive 
Random Lake, WI 53075 
  

                              ITEM COLOR SIZE QTY. ITEM 
PRICE 

TOTAL 
PRICE 

T-Shirt - Mens Lt Yellow   17.90  

T-Shirt - Ladies Lt Yellow   17.90  

Tank Top - Ladies Lt Yellow   17.50  

Golf/Polo Shirt - Unisex - No Pocket Black   27.00  

Golf/Polo Shirt - Unisex - With Pocket Black   28.00  

Golf/Polo Shirt - Unisex - No Pocket Lt Yellow   27.00  

Golf/Polo Shirt - Ladies Sleeveless Lt Yellow   29.30  

Shirt - Denim - Unisex - Long Sleeve Blue   36.90  

Sweatshirt - Adult Black   27.45  

Sweatshirt - Adult Lt Yellow   27.45  

Jacket - 3 Season - Polyester - Lined Black    41.50  

Jacket-3 Season-Polyester-Lined-Size 2XL Black   43.50  

Jacket - Winter - Satin Black   79.00  

Jacket - Winter - Satin - Sizes 2XL-3XL Black   81.00  

      

Sizes available: S - M - L - XL - 2XL. 
All items embroidered with Model A logo. 
Embroidered first name, each item, $3.00. 
Embroidered full name, each item, $5.00.  
Price includes Wis. State Sales Tax.  
UPS shipping is extra. 

     
 
 
 
 
(12-1-08) 
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IF YOU HAVE A CHANGE 

 OF ADDRESS, PHONE NUMBER OR 
 EMAIL ADDRESS.  

PLEASE CONTACT THE CLUB  
SECRETARY. 

 SO RECORDS CAN BE  
UPDATED AND THERE IS NO DELAY IN  

GETTING YOUR NEWSLETTER. 

OUTDOOR MEET  
ADVISORY TEAM 

For help in running an event call: 
Jim Kummer 262-895-2897 
Stan Larson 262-251-1655 

Dave Boucher 262-662-2273 

NEED HELP WITH YOUR “A”?  QUESTIONS 
THAT YOU  

NEED ANSWERS TO?? 
 

Call our technical advisers :        
Wally Kaufman 262-628-3003    

Roger Olsen 262-554-7058   
Mike Brojanac 262-252-4340 

For Monthly Paid Advertisements 
 contact: 
Ed Schultz 

N83W15288 Manhattan Drive 
Menomonee Falls, WI  53051 

Phone: 262-251-3043 

CLASSIFIED ADS: 
 

Classified ads, such as the ones seen here are free.  To place your ad please contact the  
editor, Sue Quam at 262-785-9021 or by emailing your ad to: msquam@wi.rr.com 
 
 

For Sale: MUST SEE, BEAUTIFUL fully restored 1931 Model A pickup. Complete motor overhaul with high 
compression head, transmission, rear end, and brakes all rebuilt. Original seat. Less than 500 miles on a 
complete frame up restoration. Balsam Green with Cream pin stripe and wheels. Many extras ie: custom dust 
cover, custom omni cover, custom tonau cover, etc. $17,500 obo. Contact Bob: 920-946-1292 
 
For Sale: Nice original 30-31 model a trunk lid.   Thanks Matt 414-640-6702 
 
For Sale: Front seats for a 1929 Model A  Tudor, asking $175. for the set. Call 262-677-4028 or email  
rnbkruzin@charter.net 
 
For Sale: 1929 Closed Cab Pickup. Recent cab off restoration.$15,900 Call 414-764-6936 or   
E-mail  rfowler98@att.net for pictures and info sheet. 
 
For Sale: For Sale -5  6.00x16 tires with rims and hubcaps.  Also, 1931 Victoria.  Contact John  
(262) 723-5058 or hhh@elknet.net 
 
For Sale:  1922 Model T Touring Car  Completely restored.  $9500.  Contact Bernie Zellner  (920) 787-4682 
 
For Sale: 1930 Tudor Model A.  $15,000.00  Call 920-893-3257  Wm. Raab 
 
Wanted: 1930 Town Sedan , 155D with dual side-mounts. Perfect paint, uphol-
stery & mechanics in good condition. Contact  630-204-3162 or 
rjblake@prodigy.net  Ray Blake 
 
Wanted: Set (2) front fenders for 1930 Model A 2 dr. sedan.  Also, headlight bar 
for 1930 2 dr. sedan.  Contact Roger Voss (715) 824-3143. 
 
If anyone has a Model A for sale they can contact me and let me know. I constantly have people looking for 
cars and may be able to help sell your cars.  Al Downs  414-762-7288   



Send To: 
Gene Taurman 

Vice President/New Member 
Chairperson 

Wisconsin Chapter, MAFCA 
PO Box 26006 

Wauwatosa, WI 53226-0006 
Phone 262-242-0137 
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Wheeling the “A” 

Wisconsin Chapter MAFCA 
Marilyn Brojanac, Distribution 
N61 W15975 Beechwood Dr. 
Menomonee Falls. WI 53051 
 
 
 

Address Service Requested 

 

New Membership Application 
 

Name_______________________________________________________ __ Date__________________________ 
 
Address__________________________________________________________________ ____________________ 
 
City_________________________________________ State______________________  Zip__________________ 
 
Phone(_____)___________________ E-Mail________________________________________________________ 
 
Child or Children's names____________________________________________________________ 
 
Model A’s____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Dues for 2010 for the Wisconsin Chapter, MAFCA:  
Receiving the newsletter & roster via the internet is $20.00   
To receive the newsletter and the roster via the US Mail (first class) the  
dues are $30.00   New member applications are approved at the  
monthly Board of Directors meeting, which is the second 
Saturday of the month.  You will receive a welcome letter upon 
approval. Dues include membership only in the  
Wis. Chapter MAFCA until the end of the current calendar year. 
 

The Wisconsin Chapter MAFCA, Inc. recommends that you consider  
joining the National Model A Ford Club of America with the  
additional dues of $40.00 payable to them.   
Subject to change by National MAFCA and /or Wisconsin Chapter.  
Make checks payable to Wis. Chapter MAFCA 
 


	Mail Truck Model A


